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Public Comment for Submission re: Rent Control Board nomination
1 message

David Bergeron <david@bushwatson.com> Mon, Apr 24, 2023 at 1:32 PM
To: "publiccomment@portlandmaine.gov" <publiccomment@portlandmaine.gov>
Cc: Jessica James <Jessica@longfellowcomms.com>, Tom Watson <tom@bushwatson.com>, John Laliberte <john@bushwatson.com>

Dear Mayor Snyder & City Councilors,

 

I’m writing to you on behalf of Port Property. It has come to my attention that you may be considering the nomination of Matt Walker to
serve on Portland’s Rent Board.  I would like to strongly object to his appointment.

 

As you may be aware, the Rent Board operates as a quasi-judicial body as it conducts hearings, mediates disputes, and considers a
variety of applications necessitated by the rent control ordinance. As Port Property is one of the largest providers of rental housing in
Portland, I am often before the Rent Board with applications. In my experience, I have found the Board to be open to logical discourse
and to practice balanced consideration of the ordinance.  While I don’t always agree with their conclusions, I never feel that the Board is
being malicious or that they view landlords in an adversarial light.

 

However, these meetings are invariably sidetracked by input from Mr. Walker. In nearly every case, Mr. Walker has spoken out against
Port Property. He is not a current tenant of any of our properties and does not speak to the information in the applications at hand.
Instead, he seizes the opportunity to be in the spotlight bashing the “big corporate landlord”.  His comments are accusatory and often
border on slander. I cannot speak to what motivates him to crusade against our company, but I can say without a doubt that he has not
shown himself to be impartial or informed. And, therefore, he should not be given a position of voting authority. His appointment will not
help address Portland’s Housing Crisis – we need to continue to work together constructively through the implementation of Portland’s
rent control policy.

 

I’m including below just a small sample of comments he has made on public platforms. As you can see, he clearly states he has a
“vendetta” against our company. And he conducts himself in a manner that would not reflect well on this Board or the City of Portland.

 

I do not believe the Nominating Committee had this information at the time they made the decision to nominate Mr. Walker.

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter,

 

David Bergeron

Port Property/Tom Watson & Co.
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David Bergeron

Chief Financial Officer

Bush-Watson
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188 State Street, 3rd Floor

Portland, ME 04101

David@BushWatson.com

(207)239-1278
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